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We are bound by love to help our neighbors obey God's Lwsw because
we know that continued transgression on their part will make their
lives on earth more and more meaningless, empty, and miserable; will
multiply their sins against God; and will aggravate their guilt and
punishment In eternity. On the other hand we know that even external
obedience on their part will save them from much harm and pain and
grief in this life; will restrain them from certain forms and
expressions of sin agallnst God; and may even lessen their guilt and
punishment in eternity. (Incidentally, this last point rests on the
implications of Luke 12:42-48 (the slave who knew his master's will
but did not do It shall receive many lashes, whereas the slave who
did not know his master's will and committed deeds worthy of flogging
shall receive few lashes), and the Implications of Revelaltlon 20:12
(the dead whose names are not in the book of life will be judged
according to their deeds which implies degrees of punishment
commensurate with the seriousness of their sins].

we are also bound by love to help our neighbors obey God's Law
because we know that even external obedience, If it is seriously
attempted by our neighbors, may be used by the Holy Spirit to drive
them to despair of earning a right standing before God by their own
merit, and to lead them to Christ, whose righteousness they may have
as a free gift of God's grace through saving faith. Thus the Law of
God will operate as an instructor to lead them to Christ.

The believer has a responsibility to attempt to change the
spiritual character of his neighbors by proclaiming the gospel as the
means that the Spirit of God uses to radically transform human nature
through the application of Christ's saving work.

The believer also has a responsibility to attempt to influence the
moral conduct of his neighbors for good. To this end, we have
recognized that the universal standard of right conduct is the
revealed will of God directed to mankind's obedience, which Is the
Law of God; and that this Law, written Into the hearts of mankind at
creation, continues to express itself from time to time In moral
actions which externally conform to the Law of God given through
Moses. We have also seen that the Law of God continues to bind the
consciences of all persons. Even though external obedience cannot
please God, yet it is of value in a number of ways, and is definitely
preferable to external disobedience. This leads us to the conclusion
that, obligated by God's command and motivated by Christ's love, we
are bound to help our neighbor obey God's Law.

B. Does a Christian have a responsibility to attempt to slow down the
secularization of his or her culture and society?

1. What is the meaning of "culture" in this context?

By "culture" Is meant everything In the environment that is man
made. This includes man-made structures, machines, clothing,
processed food, all media of communication (including music and the
arts), man-made concepts, systems of thought and belief, and
techniques. Culture Is the way of life of a society, and it Is
transmitted through various modes.

It would appear that Western culture is being heavily Influenced
by secularist, relativist, subjectivist, man-centered concepts and
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